B05 Branch Meeting 01.09.16

Present
Catherine Pinder

Aafaq Butt

Rachel Dix

Christine Warrillow

Emily Warrillow

Adam Barrett

Angela Gill

Apologies
Ken Hilll, Yvonnes Oades, Kevin Barnard, Jawad Khan, Karen Rowlings, John Holden, Rowan Castle, Justin Gill

Finance
Catherine Pinder has taken control of the branch bank account and is paying reps and branch expenses.

Expenditure foster carers event £644.90 activities and food. £250.00 donated by Regional GMB and £250.00 donated by Brighouse office.

£120.00 for Jawad Khans Labour Party conference ticket. 

Reiew of activities.
Successful foster carer event which highlighted the learning project and the work foster carers do. Neil derrick, Colin Kirkham and Tracy Brabin attended. 

Have continued to identify new reps which officers are interviewing and sorting training. 

Adam Barrett enquired about who the safety reps are so he can liase and attend events. Cath Pinder to chase. 

New campaigns.
Discussions took place around various campaigns include campaign against bullying, political event with guest speakers and food, campaign to tie in with WASPI. CP to enquire nationally if GMB are taking action in support and support for junior doctors industrial action.

Colin Kirkham to be invited to talk about branch learning funds.

Developing the Learning and activist centre.
The new centre in Cleckheaton has been kitted out and is ready to launch. It is being used by the Labour party as the HQ for the Batley & Spen by-election 20.10.16. An official launch will take place after the by- election. Pete Davis to be invited to talk about the official launch. We are to place reps in the office to take member queries and develop contacts with businesses and signpost members to the learning project. They will be paid the rep rate of £40.00 for a four hour session.

Any other business
Emily Warrillow is arranging an inspirational womens event in memory of Jo Cox and the branch agreed to help with funding. Emily to advise. 

The branch agreed to fund a strip for the Ladies football team which Caroline Jones is a member. There is to be a demo at the tory conference and all members to receive the flier regarding arrangements. (sent from region and circulated to members). It was agreed that £50.00 would be donated to S35 adopted charity PACT for a sponsored cycle ride.

Catherine Pinder gave apologies as she would be involved in the Batley & Spen By-election and would have to reduce GMB activity until after the by-election which has not yet been timetabled. 

It was decided that the B05 AGM would be in November and various dates would be circulated along with information about the different officer posts to inform members 

about the roles should they wish to stand.

